
 
 

AER Update on Imperial Kearl  

AER Update on Imperial Kearl: Nov 28 – Dec 12, 2024  
 
 
 
Hello everyone, 
 
Please find below, updated information as we continue with our regulatory oversight of Imperial Kearl under the terms 
of the Environmental Protection Order (EPO) 
 
Wishing you all a festive holiday season and a wonderful start to the new year 
 
The AER’s offices will be closed December 25 to January 1 inclusively for the holidays. Bi-weekly reporting will resume 
January 10, 2025. AER staff remain on-call through the holiday closure to respond to incident and emergency calls to the 
Environmental and Dangerous Goods Emergency (EDGE) line:1-800-222-6514 
 
Sincerely, 
Fiona 
 
AER Highlights 
 

• NODA, WETA, DP4, and WB3 areas were inspected by the AER on December 4,2024 and December 10,2024 

• The AER’s next planned site inspection is December 18, 2024, and January 2, 2025 

• The AER approved Imperial’s EPO Winter Drilling Plan for 2024/2025 on December 11, 2024 
 

North Overburden Disposal Area (NODA)   
  

• Temporary winterization in place, permanent winterization in progress 

• Discharge line improvement in process 
 

West External Tailings Area (WETA)   
  

• Winterization work complete 
 

Drainage Pond 4 (DP4)    
  

• Temporary winterization in place, permanent winterization in progress 
 
 

Water Body 3 (WB3)   
  

• Winterization work in progress 
 

Monitoring & Sampling  
 

• Normal operations 
 

Fish and Wildlife 
 

• Imperial’s weekly inspections of fenced wildlife areas are ongoing 

 


